


were treated. Should Council's decision be upheld on Wednesday July 15th, these
sentiments will be become deep seated and long lasting. Aside from Councillor
Carella and Councillor Iafrate support on July 8th, Council failed to support an
established community of long time residents. 
 
To start, many deputants registered to speak conveying well thought out concerns
about the effects that the proposed development will have on their community. Their
lawyer, who is paid by these same residents with hard earned personal funds, pointed
out several inaccuracies in the staff report. This all fell on deaf ears as Members of
Council chose not to direct any questions to the deputants or their lawyer and focused
select questions to the applicant's lawyer, all of which failed to fully address any of
their concerns. This was very disrespectful after the community waited 2 years to
have their request for an ICBL addressed only to be ignored and sidelined on July
8th. Instead, Council engaged only with the applicant which in my opinion digressed
into fear mongering of the ICBL request and a irrelevant "Happy Talk" about a
potential park and an emergency access. 
 
Several Members of Council, including the Mayor were intent on changing the
narrative from the legitimate concerns of the community to a new narrative of an
emergency exit and the dedication of park land to the city, neither of which addresses
the serious issues articulated by the community. It became apparent that Council has
already made their decision to support the applicant at the expense of community
concerns. 
 
What came out of the July 8th decision of Council was vague and left many questions
unanswered. Such as;

1.  The staff report suggested peer reviews of the applicant's reports, yet peer
reviews were not part of the July 8 decision

2.  There was talk of a task force involving residents and ratepayer groups, yet
there was no mention of a task force in the July 8 decision

3.  There was talk of the applicant resubmitting revisions, yet there was no scope
or timing of those revisions

4.  The applicant is requesting that the proposed development be part of the
Woodbridge Secondary Plan, yet there is no timing or framework for conducting
this review and allow for public input

5.  Several flaws in the staff report and the traffic study were identified but not
addressed

6.  The lack of public transit infrastructure to support the proposed development
was not addressed

7.  Public health concerns such as mental health were raised but not addressed
I could mention many more concerns that were raised and not addressed. In the
absence of and ICBL, Council has an obligation to this community to layout a plan
and timing to address the numerous concerns. It is still widely preferred to use the
frame work of an ICBL as the correct mechanism to address these concerns and
more. Council has nothing to lose and everything to gain by adopting the request of



the community to implement an ICBL. 
 
There is still an opportunity to do so at the July 15th Council meeting and restore
confidence in the community that Council is working in the interest of an established
community and long-time residents. The application before you is deeply flawed,
especially in the area of transportation, environmental sustainability and the long term
impact on the surrounding area.
 
Sincerely
Richard T. Lorello
 


